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What's On Cardinia Photo Competition finalist: 

 Kangaroos Gathering at Solid Drive by Inge Verstraeten. 
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About Bunyip News  Advertising Information  

PO Box 126 BUNYIP VIC 3815  ABN 22611767759   

We are a non-profit organization, our volunteer 
committee prints each month. 12 editions per year. 
Our newsletter is available to view online at  
www.bunyipnews.org.au. 
Printed copies are distributed in Bunyip, Garfield, 
Longwarry and Tonimbuk.  

 
DEADLINE for next issue:  27th June 
PRINT DATE for next issue:   4th July 

Thank you to the volunteer Printers:   

Bob, Arthur and Julie 

Coordinator: Tony Arrigo (OAM) 

Editor Margaret 
Simmons editor@bunyipnews.org.au 

Advertising Lisa Sinha advertising@bunyipnews.org.au 

Website Clint Diston website@bunyipnews.org.au 

President Tony Arrigo 
(OAM) president@bunyipnews.org.au 

Secretary Roman 
Kulkewycz 

secretary@bunyipnews.org.au 

Treasurer Jane Scott treasurer@bunyipnews.org.au 

Bunyip & District Community News wishes to advise 
that the views or remarks expressed in this 
publication are not the views of the volunteer 
committee and editor, and no service or 
endorsement is implied by the listing of advertisers, 
sponsors or contributors. Although every effort is 
taken in reproducing and printing advertisements and 
contributions correctly, we take no responsibility for 
errors. 

Please note, that we will not print anything that is of a 
harmful nature to others, and it is necessary to have 
signed permission from all participating parties in 
personal notices and those without will not be 
published. Name of contributors will remain 
anonymous unless direct permission is received.  

Bunyip & District Community News is a member of 
the Community Newspapers Association of Victoria 
(CNAV) – ( www.cnav.org.au).  

Ad Type Cost 
Business card $10 
Quarter page  $20 
Half page  $40 
Full page $80 
Website (12 months) $100 

 
HOW TO PLACE AD OR ARTICLE WITH NO EMAIL  
 
You can leave your ads and news articles in the 
collection box, which is located outside IGA.  
 
Please follow the instructions below to place an ad.  
1. Ensure your ad is clearly written or printed.  
2. Enclose your ad in a sealed envelope along with 
correct monies.  
3. Write your name, email and/or phone number on 
the front, along with type of ad required.  

Advertising is not submitted for publishing unless 
fully paid in advance. You can pay by PayPal, 
Electronic Funds Transfer (EFT) or deposit to 
Bunyip & District Community Bank® Branch 
account. 

Bunyip & District Community News Email Contacts  

12 ISSUE ADVERTISING OFFER – GET 2 FREE!  
Book your ad for 12 issues and only pay for 10 
issues giving you 2 issues free, as well as a half 
page editorial.  
Please note, there is a 50% DISCOUNT for all non-
profit community groups, associations and clubs 
who advertise in the news. 
All ads and notices for non-charging events or 
public / club notices are FREE!  
 
All donations are gratefully accepted.  
 
For further enquires or to place an advert please 
email  advertising@bunyipnews.org.au 
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Charging and battery safety 
Many portable devices today are powered  
by rechargeable lithium-ion batteries.  
These types of batteries pose a higher  
risk of fire than others. 
Lithium-ion batteries are popular because they are light-weight and long lasting compared to other 
rechargeable batteries.  You will find them in many devices such as phones, tablets, power banks, 
laptop computers, toys, appliances and tools, as well as mobility equipment such as e-bikes and e-
scooters. They can also be found in many other modern devices that need power. 

What's the difference between lithium-ion baƩeries and lithium 
baƩeries? 

Don't confuse replaceable lithium batteries with lithium-ion batteries 

Lithium Batteries are single use only 

Lithium batteries are not rechargeable and you need to buy new ones once they run out of charge.  
You might use lithium batteries in torches, television remote controls, some gaming controllers, 
smoke alarms and digital cameras. 

Lithium batteries are most commonly sold alongside normal single use batteries in similar sizes like 
AA, AAA, C, D or 9v batteries. They can also be found as 'button' batteries like CR2032 or A76/
LR44 as used in watches, heart rate monitors or memory backup power supply in computers. 

Lithium-ion batteries are rechargeable 

The construction of lithium-ion batteries is very different to single use lithium batteries.  You will 
usually find them in just about any modern device that can be plugged into a charger. Besides 
mobile phones and appliances, they can also be found in e-bikes, e-scooters, mobility scooters and 
larger versions in electric cars. 

They are often larger and usually in a shape to suit the device they are meant to power. Though not 
always, they are often not meant to be removed from the device by the consumer. That is, they must 
be serviced by a technician.   Lithium-ion batteries are sometimes also called Li-ion batteries. 

How do I know if my device or battery is damaged 

Thermal runaway events involving batteries can occur rapidly and can often be quite violent, 
involving toxic, flammable smoke and vapours, flames, and metal projectiles. 

Don't use batteries or devices that show signs of swelling or bulging, leaking, overheating, or signs 
of mechanical damage (cracked, dented, punctured, or crushed). 

Warning signs include: 
 Strong odours 
 Discolouration, blistering, bulging, or swelling of the casing 
 Leaking 
 Heating up and feeling extremely hot to touch 
 Abnormal popping, hissing or crackling sounds 
 Smoke and fumes 
Never touch a swollen or ruptured device or battery with bare hands as the heat and/or chemicals 
can cause severe burns. 
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Bunyip Legend Nominated For 
Stan Henwood Award 

By Roman Kulkewycz 

 
Bunyip’s John Beavis was one of nine nominees at this 
years’ Stan Henwood Award presentation night sponsored 
by the Cardinia Shire Council. This prestigious award 
was awarded to Jeffrey Latter at a huge night at the 
Cardinia Cultural Centre on Thursday night the 18th May 
to thank and celebrate the many volunteers throughout 
the Cardinia shire. 
About 400 volunteers attended this celebration of 
volunteers.. The winner of the Award was Jeffrey Latter.  
 
A framed certificate was presented to John by Mayor 
Tammy Radford which read...  
 
John Beavis Nominated for the 2023 Stan Henwood 
Award in recognition of the significant and outstanding 
contribution made to the Cardinia Shire community. 
 
This annual event is held during National Volunteers 
Week to acknowledge, thank and celebrate the many 
dedicated  volunteers in our shire. 
 
Photo shows Cardinia Shire Mayor Tammy Radford presenting John Beavis with his framed 
certificate of thanks. 
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Bunyip Rainfall Totals 

  Jan Feb Mar Apr May Jun Jul Aug Sep Oct Nov Dec Totals 

2020 92.6 138.15 35.75 145.5 100.
5 

46.0 43.5 122.0 58.5 98.0 60.0 44.0 984.5 

2021 67.0 37.0 35.75 61.0 54.0 76.0 93.0 44.0 100.0 113.0 93.0 22.0 833 

2022 37.0 6.0 49.0 76.0 42.0 96.0 52.0 
  

146.0 49 169 102  74 898 

2023 30.0 29.5   66.0  77.0 75                  
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TALKIN’ ...FISHIN’    ..................   Those with vision. 

The Australian fishing industry is flushed with personalities mainly due to media outlets like Utube 
and similar video and TV streaming outlets. This hasn’t always been the case, we have been 
fortunate to know the pioneers of this industry, over the years we have been supported and 
mentored by some of the most talented, brilliant and dedicated individuals that were willing to share 
their knowledge with us all, through all forms of media or literature.  

Their input has contributed to some of the most innovative products and techniques we only take for 
granted these days. While I can’t cover or remember everyone (apologies to those), this list of 
names should bring back some memories of those that should be honoured for their contribution 
either as media personalities, writers, authors, or producers of fine tackle and fishing accessories 
that has made such an impact to us who simply just love to fish. 

Lance Wedlick- Author, Fisherman 

Vic McCristal -Author, Fisherman 

Keith Fleming- Author, Fisherman 

Ian Miller- Rod Builder  

Malcolm Florence- TV personality, Author, Fisherman 

Gary Marsh- Rod Builder  

Ron Calcutt- TV personality, Author, Fisherman 

Jock Gray- Saltwater Fly tyer  

Rod Harrison- TV personality, Author, Barra Fisherman  

John Sautelle- Author, Fly fisherman, Cavalry Lighthorseman 

Jimmy Allen- Owner, The Compleat Angler stores, Fly fisherman 

Jack Erskine- Cairns Game fisherman, Tackle shop owner, Rod builder, Reel technician 

Steve Starling- TV personality, Author, Fisherman 

Kaj Busch-   TV personality, Author, Fisherman, Tackle innovaton 

Murray( Muzz) Wilson- Fly tyer  Ext-ordinaire 

Rex Hunt- TV personality, Author, Fisherman 

Garvin brothers- Qld Alvey reel Fisherman, competition anglers 

                                           

If you don’t know these named personalities take the time to research them, I think you’ll be 
surprised how much they’ve influenced either the gear you use today or how you fish with it. 

Many Australian owned companies developed new Fishing gear, Rods, reels and tackle to suit the 
specific regions and fish species of Australia’s waterways. Homage has to be paid to their ingenuity 
and design, the personalities they employed or sponsored to promote their products gave the 
companies a boost in sales and a greater public awareness, as well as enhancing the profiles of 
those fishing with their products, a win for both parties. 

Those companies include: Jarvis Walker Pty Ltd, Juro, Alvey Reels, this also includes smaller 
successful lure manufacturers that made an impact on the industry, those like Wonder Lures, and 
JJ’s Stump Jumpers, Halco Lures. All these were the precursors to today’s huge cottage industry 
of homemade lures with the added advantages of new techniques and epoxy resins, injection 
moulding of soft plastics and coloured additives. 

Catcha, The TackleMan ®  
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Picnic Garden Progress 

By Roman Kulkewycz 

 
The Bunyip Community Picnic Garden project, situated adjacent to the fire brigade running track 
that is being set up by the committee of the Bunyip Community Market has taken another step 
towards completion when a table setting was installed last week. 

 
This is a specially designed table setting which seats eight persons and allows wheelchair access 
either side of the table.  

 
The progress work on the Picnic Garden has been accelerated due to a major sponsorship grant 
from Arrotex Pharmaceuticals and the Bunyip Pharmacy. Last week Bunyip Market President Tony 
Arrigo, committee member John Beavis and volunteer Manny Portelli assembled the setting on a 
specially laid slab of concrete. 

 
There have been some beautiful native trees planted on this large grassed area which is located 
near a sheltered BBQ and toilet facilities making it the ideal place to celebrate many happy 
occasions and get togethers. 

 

Just completed. Testing out the newly assembled picnic table setting are John 
Beavis and Tony Arrigo. 
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Bunyip - Garfield  Probus  Club 
 
 
We had a couple of interesting guest speakers. Gippsland Artist, Val Connelly, treated us to a 
collection of her work. She works mainly in pastels and draws her inspiration from the natural world 
of trees, birds, sea and flowers. She captured the movement of the water in her seascapes along 
with the landscapes of different areas in Gippsland of some of her work also. 
 
                                    —————————————————  
 
A fellow Probian Ernie Brigham who is from the East Hawthorn Probus Club gave a talk about what 
their Club is doing and also what they are planning to do to keep up with the world of Technology as 
well trying to attract younger members along the way. 
 
                                     —————————————————  
 
On a lovely sunny day we had a trip to the Royal Botanical Gardens at Cranbourne. The Gardens 
were completed in October 2012. The Australian Garden was transformed from a sand mine and 
scrub into a botanical garden of international standing that shows the diversity, beauty and the use 
of Australian plants in so many different areas that cover  an area of 300 hectares. 
 
We wandered in all different directions to take in the beauty of the many gardens and water features 
before meeting up to go on a tour around the area by a open- air bus on which the guide gave us 
lots of information about so many things along the way. It was certainly a very enjoyable day. 
 
                                      —————————————————  
 
We went to the West Gippsland Art Centre for a Morning Melodies show where Karla Hillam and 
Jonathan Guthrie- Jones entertain us with a collection Take Two songs that we knew like; I Got You 
Babe, Islands In the Stream and many others.  After we had lunch at Golf Club. 
 
 
Helen 
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BILL’S WATER TROUGHS 

Early in the last century horses were still used 
to transport the greater percentage of people 
and goods wherever they needed to go. By the 
1930s, Melbourne's population was around 
one million and Sydney's around 1.3 million. 

 

Animal welfare was not a top priority at the 
time and public sources of water were not as 
plentiful as they are today. Such water 
authorities as were in existence at the time 
were mostly concerned with the supply of 
water to the human population. There was also 
the great depression and in the later years of 
the decade, drought. Providing water for 
animals was logistically difficult. 

 

Enter the Bills. George (Joe) Bills and his wife 
Annis saw a need and took action. George was 
born in England and later migrated to New 
Zealand and then Australia. Benefitting from a 
successful mattress- making enterprise, the 
couple supported the SPCA (later the RSPCA) 
and in the early 1900s began the installation of a 
number of horse troughs around Melbourne. 

 

These concrete water troughs were produced 
for the wellbeing of thirsty horses and some 
provided lower drinking containers on the side 
for dogs and smaller animals. Probably the 
local wildlife found them handy as well. 

 

After Joe's death in 1927 (Annis predeceased 
him) under the terms of his will, a trust was 
established and hundreds of horse troughs were 
constructed and installed in Australia (mostly in 
Victoria and New South Wales) and overseas. 

Applications could be made to the trust and a 
trough would be provided for free. 

 

The foundation and water source was supplied 
by the recipient. Each trough noted the donors as 
Annis & George Bills. 

Ultimately with the move to mechanised 
transport, the need for the troughs diminished 
and installation had ceased by the end of the 
second world war. 

There are many of these troughs still in 
existence and once you become aware of 
them, you'll start noticing just how many have 
survived all the changes and population 
growth of the last 100 odd years. They are a 
rather unique and interesting piece of 
Australian history. 

 

https://www.weekendnotes.com/bills-horse-
troughs/ 

Bunyip Historical Society, Inc 

Including Tonimbuk, Iona, Garfield & Garfield 
North 

P.O Box 126, Bunyip, 3815 

bunyiphistory.org.au     bhs@dcsi.net.au 
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FUNERAL CELEBRANCY 

At that time of grief and sadness we all 
need someone to relieve some of the 
burden associated with a funeral.  Bryan 
Sharp (local Garfield resident) has been 
helping families with funeral celebrancy 
for the past 10 years.  Bryan customises 
every service to genuinely celebrate the 
life of the family member.  Every service 
is different because every person is 
different.  Bryan can give expert advice 
on all aspects of the funeral service and 
how it can best honour your loved one.  
When that saddest time comes and you 
engage a Funeral Director just ask them 
to book the services of Bryan as your 
celebrant.  You will get service with 
compassion, understanding and support. 

Bryan Sharp Funeral Celebrancy Services – Ph: 
0421 617 275 

email: bryan.sharp1@bigpond.com 
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BUNYIP PANEL WORKS  
SMASH REPAIRS 
& RESTORATION 

16 Bunyip-Modella Rd 
BUNYIP  3815 

 
Have you reviewed 

 your Insurance Policy lately? 
Make sure you have  
“Choice of Repairer” 

to choose your repair shop.  
Large & small jobs 
Towing arranged 

Windscreens fitted 
Insurance work 

Private jobs 
Restoration work 

Same owner for over 30 years 
Old Fashioned Country Service 

Call 5629 5260 
Peter 0428 516 599 
Sam 0437 608 715  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

The Strong + Centred studio in the heart of  
Bunyip offers small group classes for all ages. 

 
Classes suit all ages and different fitness levels 

so you can work at your own pace with  
guidance and support. 

 
Try a Yoga or Mat Pilates class with our lovely 

studio community, or book a private class  
tailored to your needs. 

 
* Beginner Pilates 11.00AM Monday 
* Yoga - All Levels 5.30PM Monday 

* Pilates - All Levels 5.30PM Wednesday 
 

Kerry 0438 022 325 
Connect on Facebook or Instagram too 

YOUR CARD HERE 

$10 PER ISSUE 

$100 PER YEAR  

(12 ISSUES) 
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& Concrete 7 days 

 



26  Bunyip & District Community News         June 2023 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Quality Dry, Split firewood 
           Nar  Nar  Goon 

   Mixed Local Gum $130 per 
Metre 

    Redgum $210 per metre 
5 metre loads Free delivery  

Local family business 
supplying the local 

communities with quality 
firewood for over 10 years 
Ph Brendon 0437192402 
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GRAY ELECTRIX 
LOCAL ELECTRICIANS FOR OVER 30 

YEARS! 

GET READY FOR SUMMER WITH 

OUR SPRING SPECIALS 
ON: 

           CEILING FANS 

     INDOOR + OUTDOOR 

AND SPLIT SYSTEM INSTALLS 

QUALITY BRAND UNITS 

FULL INSTALLS 

MOST EFFICIENT WAY TO HEAT AND COOL 
YOUR HOME 

CALL TO ORGANIZE A FREE QUOTE  

59 40 2000       0419 371 565 

WWW.GRAYELECTRIX.COM.AU 

TFGRAY@DCSI.NET.AU  
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BUNYIP DENTAL CLINIC 

7 Main Street, Bunyip (relocated from 
A’beckett Rd) 

New Dental Equipment 
Oral Panoramic Imaging Machine for your 

convenience 
Ceiling TV for your entertainment while you are 

having your dental work. 
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BUNYIP DISTRICT UNITING CHURCH 

‘Linking God and Community’ 

www.bunyipdistrictunitingchurch.wordpress.com/home 

SPECIAL EVENTS: Prayer Group. Monday 8.00am Drouin at ‘The Crossing’ call 5625 2655.  

Camera Club. Bunyip Church call Margaret 5629 2318.  

Welcome to the Well. First and third Mondays 7.00pm Drouin call Stuart 5625 3202.  

Craft and Friendship Group. Tuesday 10.00am Garfield Church call Robyn 5629 5541.  

Meditation Group. Thursday 11.00am – 12.00noon Bunyip Church call Fred 0439 247 253.  

Adult Fellowship (UCAF). Second Thursday 6.00pm Bunyip Church call Margaret 5629 2318  

Worship Date Time Church and Worship LocaƟon 

Sunday June 4 9.00am Longwarry Union Church (9 Drouin Road) 

Sunday June 11 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Road) 

Thursday June 15 10.30am Hillview Aged Care (22 Abeckett Road) 

Sunday June 18 9.00am Garfield Uniting Church (13 Garfield Road) 

Sunday June 25 9.00am Longwarry Union Church (9 Drouin Road) 

Sunday July 2 9.00am Bunyip Uniting Church (9 Nash Road) 

Sunday July 9 
9.00am (Holy 
Communion) Garfield Uniting Church (13 Garfield Road) 

Sunday July 16 9.00am Longwarry Union Church (9 Drouin Road) 
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BUNYIP  
Bunyip & District Community Bendigo Bank® 
Branch – 18 Main St  
Bunyip Fire Brigade Station – 15 Pearson St  
Bunyip Recreation Reserve – Nar Nar Goon-
Longwarry Rd - 2—Footy and Tennis Areas 
Bunyip & District Men’s Shed – 22 A’Beckett 
Rd (off Anderson St)  
Hillview Bunyip Aged Care – 22 A’Beckett Rd  
IGA Supermarket Foyer – 2/6 Main St  
CANNIBAL CREEK  
Cannibal Creek Reserve – 133 Garfield North 
Rd  
GARFIELD  
Garfield Bowling Club – Beswick St  
Garfield Golf Club – 180 Thirteen Mile Rd  
Garfield Post Office – 77 Main St  
Garfield Recreation Reserve – Beswick St  
LONGWARRY  
Longwarry Supermarket (next to ATM)   
MARYKNOLL  
Maryknoll Fire Brigade Station – 16 Koolbirra 
Rd  

NAR NAR GOON  
Nar Nar Goon Fire Brigade Station – 6 
Carney St  
Nar Nar Goon Recreation Reserve – 
Spencer St  
TONIMBUK  
Tonimbuk Equestrian Centre – 370 Sanders 
Rd, Bunyip North   
Tonimbuk Hall - Tonimbuk Road 
TYNONG  
Tynong Fire Brigade Station – 47 Nar Nar 
Goon-Longwarry Rd  
Tynong Recreation Reserve – Park Rd  
Tynong Post Office, General Store – 40 
Railway Ave  
To find publicly accessible AED please visit 
www.registermyaed.ambulance.vic.gov.au  
AED supported by...  

 

Local Automated External Defibrillators (AEDs)  
 

St.Thomas' Anglican Church A'Beckett Road Bunyip 
 

ST.THOMAS' CHURCH a'Beckett Road Bunyip 

SUNDAY SERVICE at 9.30 a.m. each week followed 

by some good coffee and conversation 

WEDNESDAY there is a eucharist at 11.45 a.m. 

with lunch to follow - often a good warming soup! 

Our OP-SHOP is open Thursdays and Fridays. 

COMING UP IN JULY - 

Sunday 2nd. July 11 a.m.  A MID-WINTER BONFIRE 

WITH EUCHARIST AND LUNCH 

Come celebrate the mystery of fire, 

the warmth of fellowship and a hearty meal. 

All are welcome. 

Ken Parker parish priest 59761634 

Christine Angus associate priest 0409895216 
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COMMUNITY CLUBS  

Bunyip Equestrian Club 
(Adult) bunyipec@gmail.com (1st Sat month) 
Bunyip Bulls Basketball Club  
info@bunyipbullsbasketball.com.au   
Garfield Bowling Club 
garfieldbowlingclub@gmail.com - 0435 355 352  
Tournament or Twilight Bowls –  0411 288 799  
Longwarry Bowls Club 
Trevor or Judy Eastwell – 03 5623 3631 / Ken White 
– 03 5625 4034  
Bunyip Bulls Cricket Club 
A. Robb 0402 678 552 Ian McConnell 0419 400 630  
Garfield Golf Club 
Thirteen Mile Rd, Garfield – 03 5629 2794  
Bunyip Football Club 
Secretary 0422 335 660  
bunyip.f.c@bigpond.com  
Bunyip Junior Football Club 
Shara McAuley (President) 0400 296 817 
admin@bunyipjfc.com.au  
Bunyip Netball Club 
Lisa Visser 0408 396 251 
bunyipnetballclub@bigpond.com  
Bunyip Patch Workers Club 
Barb – 0407 294326  
Bunyip-Garfield Probus Club 
Secretary – 5625 4350 (Meets at 10 am 1st Tuesday 
each month at Garfield Community Hall)  
Bunyip Pony Club 
Wendy Smith 0407 552 295 
(every second Sunday Pound Road reserve) 
Lillico Pony Club 
Brett Withall 0407 500 211 
(every fourth Sunday Pound Road Reserve) 
Rotary Club of Bunyip-Garfield 
Graeme Squires – 0417 105 598 (Dinner meeting 
each Wednesday at 6:30 pm)  
Bunyip Slimmers Club 
Maree McRae – 0468 411 144 (Meets every Friday 
9.30am at Bunyip Uniting Church)  
Bunyip & District Soccer Club 
Martin Jeric - 0418 104 242 
Sorella Calisthenics Club 
Samantha Holt 0421 424 079 sorellacc@hotmail.com   
St Vincent De Paul Society 
Assistance Line  – 1800 305 330  
Bunyip Tennis Club 
Vanessa Kent – 0401 422 084  
Bunyip Butterfly Dance 
Mondays—Jen 0402 141 582 
Iona Cricket Club 
Michael Neilson—0438 295 966 

 
 
  

COMMUNITY CONTACTS  
Bunyip & District Agricultural Society 
Philippa Demsey – 0450 380589 or  
bunyipshow@gmail.com Meets at 8pm on 3rd Wed  
Bunyip Cemetery 
Anne Green – 0499 295 772   
bunyipcemetery@dcsi.net.au   
Bunyip & District Community House 
0481 895 509 
Bunyip & District Fire Station 
1800 240 667 or 000  
Bunyip Hall Hire 
0407 834 443 or susananderson@dcsi.net.au   
Bunyip Historical Society 
0419 156 844 -  bhs@dcsi.net.au  
Justice of the Peace (JP) 
Martin Sayers, OAM JP 0411 074 468 / 5629 5339 
S. Don McLean, JP– 0401 655 303   
Bunyip Landcare Group 
bunyiplcg@gmail.com 
Phone: 0407834443 
Facebook: Bunyip Landcare Group Inc. 
Cannibal Creek Landcare Group 
Pam Cunningham – 0407 876 935  
Bunyip Community Market (Last Sunday Month) 
Tony Arrigo OAM – 0407 563 441 
Longwarry & District Fire Brigade Market 
Janine 0419 158 946 1st Sun. monthly (March to Dec) 
Bunyip Medical Centre 
03 5629 5111  
Bunyip & District Men’s Shed 
President Allan Berry....0429 296 140  
(Meets each Wednesday 9:30am to 2:00pm)  
Bunyip Community Op Shop 
 5629 6117 (After hours Tony Arrigo 0407 563 441)  
Garfield Community Op Shop 
0490 141 918  
Bunyip Police Station 
5629 5205 or 000  
Bunyip R.S.L Sub-Branch 
David Papley – 0438 295 568  
Bunyip Scouts Australia Tracey Cooke 
gl.1stbunyip@scoutsvictoria.com.au 
Bunyip & District SES 
1800 240 667 or 000  
Anglican Church of St Thomas Bunyip 
Raelene Carroll – 03 5644 3388 
Bunyip Country Women's Association CWA:  
Wendy - 0417 352 258  
(Meeting at 10.30 am/craft 11am on 3rd Friday at 
Hillview Aged Centre - Eileen Dawes Rooms)  
Garfield Community Garden 
Meet Every Weekend - Meg 0466 496 107 
gcggarfieldcommunitygarden@gmail.com 
Labertouche & District Hunters Group  
Meet 2nd Sat Bi-Monthly at Labertouche  
Trevor 0439 692 602 knightline58@hotmail.com 
Bunyip Social Hub 
Davina 0420 372 998  bunyipsocialhub@gmail.com  
Drouin and District Chess Club 
Meets 7pm Monday - Drouin Senior Citizens Club 
Nick de Weger convenor 0413239717 New players welcome 
BRAG (Bunyip Renewables Action Group Inc)  
Helen Ross: 0411274025 bragbunyip@gmail.com 


